
AGENDA 
April 22, 2020   3:30 PM 

CALL in data:  1-800-528-3520        Conference Code - 5570717474# 
 

3:30  PM – Call to Order – Gayle D  Ziegler, RPh - President                               
 
Recite Mission Statement                 
The Board of Pharmacy protects, preserves and promotes the public health and welfare of the citizens of North 
Dakota by assuring that the highest quality pharmaceutical care is delivered and that appropriate use of 
pharmaceuticals is upheld through education, communication, licensing, legislation, regulation, and 
enforcement. 

Remodeling / Expansion Plans:  Phar567  LifeScripts Pharmacy  
     5670 38th Ave S Unit A in Fargo  ND 
 
Relocation:  Phar606     Badlands Human Services Center 
 From:   300 13th Ave West Suite 1 

To:  1463 I-94 Business Loop East, Dickinson, ND 58601 
  
Discussion on options for May  2020 Examinations 
 Roll Call and Orientation of all Candidates - Video 
                Laboratory Section         
                   Errors and Omissions    
        Oral Examination           
               
The meeting was called to order by conference call at 3:30 PM by President Gayle Ziegler. 
 
Present on the call were: Technician Member Diane Halvorson, Pharmacist Tanya Schmidt, 
Pharmacist Steve Irsfeld, Pharmacist Shane Wendel, Public Member Fran Gronberg, 
Pharmacist Tyler Lannoye and Pharmacist Gayle Ziegler. Also present were: Executive 
Director Mark Hardy, PharmD, Treasurer and Chief Compliance Officer Pharmacist Howard 
C. Anderson Jr, Board Attorney David A. Lindell, JD and Dennis Pathroff, JD representing 
Prime Therapeutics. 
 
President Ziegler Read the Board’s Mission Statement 
The Board of Pharmacy protects, preserves and promotes the public health and welfare of 
the citizens of North Dakota by assuring that the highest quality pharmaceutical care is 
delivered, and that appropriate use of pharmaceuticals is upheld through education, 
communication, licensing, legislation, regulation, and enforcement. 

It was moved by Public Member Fran Gronberg and seconded by Pharmacist 
Tanya Schmidt to approve the agenda as presented. On vote by roll call 
Technician Member Diane Halvorson-Aye-Pharmacist Tanya Schmidt-Aye-
Pharmacist Steve Irsfeld-Aye-Pharmacist Shane Wendel-Aye-Public Member 
Fran Gronberg-Aye-Pharmacist Tyler Lannoye-Aye-Pharmacist Gayle Ziegler-
Aye-. The Motion carried. 

It was moved by Pharmacist Tanya Schmidt and seconded by Pharmacist Steve 
Irsfeld to approve the Remodeling / Expansion Plans for Phar567  LifeScripts 
Pharmacy 5670 38th Ave S Unit A in Fargo  ND. On vote by roll call Technician 
Member Diane Halvorson-Aye-Pharmacist Tanya Schmidt-Aye-Pharmacist Steve 
Irsfeld-Aye-Pharmacist Shane Wendel-Aye-Public Member Fran Gronberg-Aye-
Pharmacist Tyler Lannoye-Aye-Pharmacist Gayle Ziegler-Aye-. The Motion 
carried. 
 



It was moved by Technician Member Diane Halvorson and seconded by Public 
Member Fran Gronberg to approve the relocation and pharmacy plans for 
Phar606 Badlands Human Services Center From 300 13th Ave West Suite 1, to 
1463 I-94 Business Loop East, Dickinson, ND 58601. On vote by roll call 
Technician Member Diane Halvorson-Aye-Pharmacist Tanya Schmidt-Aye-
Pharmacist Steve Irsfeld-Aye-Pharmacist Shane Wendel-Aye-Public Member 
Fran Gronberg-Aye-Pharmacist Tyler Lannoye-Aye-Pharmacist Gayle Ziegler-
Aye- The Motion carried. 
 
Extensive discussion followed about the best way to hold the May exams with NDSU 
College and the NDPhA Concept Pharmacy not available to the Board and Candidates due 
to the SARS-CoV-2 (Corona Virus) pandemic in place. After the discussion Dr. Hardy was 
charged with finding a virtual platform which we could use to deliver essentially the same 
exam we have been doing for the students.  
 
The May meeting is scheduled for May 18, 19 and 20, 2020. The exams will be held on the 
19th and 20th. 
 
It was announced by Dr. Hardy that the North Dakota Board has been selected to receive 
the Fred T. Mahaffey award by NABP, recognizing the Board’s efforts in protecting the 
public.  
 
Pharmacist Tyler Lannoye has been selected the preceptor of the year by the NDSU 
students. 
 
Pharmacist Tanya Schmidt has been appointed to another five-year term on the Board of 
Pharmacy by Governor Doug Burgum.  
 
The NABP Annual meeting will be held in a virtual format this year on May 14th. 
Pharmacist Gayle Ziegler, as our delegate, asked for any input board members might 
have on the elections this year. 
 
President Ziegler adjourned the meeting at 5:08 PM. 
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